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Happy New Year from our family to yours.  We 
can’t thank you enough for your prayers and 
financial support that enables us to be here in 
South Africa.  We are very privileged. 

Four adults pictured about with my wife and I 
were baptized in December. Seeing them take 
the next step of obedience made for a terrific day 
at Lighthouse Baptist Church.  We’re praying 
during this new year we will see many more 
trust Christ and make a public profession as 
these did. 

We were thankful to have Tim and Jessica 
Johnson from Southside Baptist Church in 
Knoxville, TN here on their survey trip.  Tim 
was also the main speaker during our Junior 
Camp and the Lord really used him.  Pray for 
this dear family as they start deputation this 
coming March. 

As the Africa Field Director, I travel back 
to the States every year to teach at our 
Missions annual orientation.  I will be 
back March & April for this trip and if 
you would like me to come by 
your church please let me know.          

Prayer Requests & Praise

•22 Juniors made professions of faith during 
Junior camp last month.  Thank you so much 
for praying and for giving. 

•We had our greatest turn out for counselors 
from our fellowship of churches.  The next 
few years look very bright with many more 
of our young people wanting to be a part of 
the camp ministry.    

•Pray as we have Teen Camp the 2nd week 
of  January.   We’re  praying for  souls  to  be 
saved  and  for  at  least  5  young  people  to 
surrender  to  ministry  and  start  Bible 
College.

•Pray  for  our  missionaries  in  Nigeria, 
Graham and Olivia  Young.    They started 
their  furlough  earlier  than  expected  after 
finding  out  they  are  expecting  their  first 
baby.  We’re excited for this news and just 
ask  you  to  pray  as  Olivia  is  a  Type  1 
Diabetic which makes her pregnancy more 
high risk.   

•Missionaries  Jacob  and  Cristen  Clower 
plan to land in Mozambique this month but 
are  being  held  up  with  their  invitation 
letter.  Pray this comes through soon.  They 
were expected to have it long before now. 

Quick Updates & Needs  


• Our daughter Emilee arrived a couple of 
weeks ago and it has been great having her 
here before she starts her internship in 
Argentina in February.  Thanks again for 
all those who gave to help her.  
• January 9-12 are the dates for our Teen 

Camp  and  we  are  still  seeking  a 
sponsor  for  each  of  our  campers, 
w i th  the  cos t  o f  the  camp 
approximately  $50  per  person.  We 
had 88 campers  for Junior camp and 
are expecting around 100 during our 
teen  camp.  Many  gave  to  cover 

about  50  campers  so  far.  
We can still use your help. 
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